

November 2017 GGMC Meeting Notes & Articles

James Griffin - President's Corner

Greetings to all the GGMC family

I would say that 2017 has been another good year for GGMC. Thanks to all that came out to ride with us, we had a safe & fun time with lots of great fellowship all year long.

Thanks to all of our Officers & Road Captains for all they do for our club without you this would not happen.

I ask for you to continue to keep our members who are having health issues in your prayers.

I would also like to ask that all of our members to come out & support our charity ride on Saturday, December 2nd. Let's help make a child's Christmas a very special one that might otherwise not be as blessed as ours. I sent an email earlier with the details.

Don't forget GGMC Christmas party on Saturday, December 9th, be looking for the email from Debra with details. Richard and Machelle Martin will be our hosts.

And as a reminder, please remember NO NUT Products, oils of any sorts!

Our Road Captains and Officers will be meeting in January to discuss and ride plans/schedule for our 2018. If you have an idea or a place of interest, please let them know.

Thanks to all that make GGMC the great club it is. Ride safe. "IT'S ALL ABOUT THE RIDE"

James Griffin GGMC president

Richard Martin - Sunshine Report for November 2017

We had one new guest who attended and join GGMC during our November meeting. Her name is Ellie Andrade.

Gary and Sheri Dorris - Treasurer's Report for November 2017

Treasurer's Report for	Nov. 7, 2017
Beginning Balance	\$972.29
Income (Oct. 50/50)	\$40.00
Expenses	\$0.00
Ending Balance	\$1,012.29

Ride Statistics as of Nov. 7, 2017	
Rides Completed This Year	19
Avg. bikes per ride	14.8
Total scheduled route miles	5,160
Total bike miles	72,700
Members riding this year	51
Guests riding this year	13

Mark Trager - Webmaster Report for November 2017

It has been brought to his attention and he is looking into the issues related to accessing the calendar via smart phones.

Secretary Report for November 2017

Due to the overwhelming responses last month. The majority of votes rule to continue with our Monthly GGMC Meeting Notes/Newsletter.

With that being said, I am asking for those who like to write to take the time to share an article, express yourself! For all others, please email me with one or two topics that you would like to read or learn additional information about. Please forward your ideas or articles to: debramederppc@gmail.com

Here is a list of the previous articles: 10 Tips for safe Winter Riding, Ethanol: Fuel for Thought, Motorcycle Helmet Impact Zones, Group Riding Techniques (things to think about).

This is your newsletter and we would like everyone to have the opportunity to participate!

Upcoming Scheduled GGMC Rides:

November:

- 4 Richard Russell Dam, Elberton, GA Chris (completed)
- 19 Rumors Hazit, Clayton, GA Kyle

December:

- 2 GGMC Annual Charity Ride Salvation Army Toys for Tots Run Cycle World of Athens.
 - 9 2017 GGMC Christmas Party will be hosted by Richard and Machelle Martin
 - *Please remember do not bring anything sorts of NUT Products or Nut Oils! Thank you!

Annual Charity Ride - Saturday, December 2, 2017 - GGMC will meet at McDonalds at 4915 Sugarloaf Parkway. James saids, KSU @ 8:30 A.M. Sharp! Please have your tanks full and bladders emptied.

We will ride as a group to Cycle World Of Athens, where we will join others & register for the ride.

This is an event that will happen Rain or Shine!

The Athens Area Salvation Army



Toy Ride 2017



Saturday, Dec. 2, 2017 Cycle World of Athens

Registration begins @ 10 AM Ride Leaves @ 11 AM Each Rider should bring a NEW UNWRAPPED TOY

or \$10 Donation

This year's Toy Ride Destination is Blacks Creek Baptist Church in Commerce, GA. Lunch will be provided to all bikers. Donations of toys or cash will be forwarded to The Athens Areas Salvation Army to benefit local families during this Christmas season. The Salvation Army has hundreds of families in our surrounding counties already identified on this year's list. Biker or not please drop a toy donation or maybe even pick a FORGOTTEN ANGEL from the Christmas tree. Please make all checks payable to The Salvation Army of Athens and please drop off your toy donation at Cycle World of Athens.

RIDE SHIRTS AVAILABLE

50/50 RAFFLE

FREE COFFEE AND DOUGHNUTS



For More Info You Can Contact: Michael McElhannon @ 706.340.6530 or emsp3611@bellsouth.net Cycle World @ 706.548.3300